
IDE PARISH COUNCIL
DRAFT MINUTES OF A MEETING OF IDE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON 
19 September 2018, at 7.30pm in Ide Memorial Hall
Attended by: Councillors Nick Bradley (Chairman), Pete Bishop (Vice Chairman,) Andy Swain, Chris Bishop, Barry  Hookins, Mark Thomas and Kevin Lake (TDC)   

In attendance: Mel Liversage (clerk)
    Declaration of recording: No audio or video recordings declared

Public participation time: The chairman invited the members of the public present to give their views or question the Parish Council on issues on this agenda or raise issues to be considered for discussion at a future meeting at the discretion of the chairman.

1. Apologies for absence:  Councillors Rachel Herbert, Sarah Tiley,  John Smart, Alan Connett and John Goodey.
2.  Declarations of Interest: None declared 
3. Draft minutes of previous meeting held on 25 July 2018 were approved and signed by chairman
4. Planning Applications: Planning Committee Chairman, PB
4.1 Report on new application discussed at Planning Committee 20 August 2018

 18/01259/FUL  13 The Hams, Ide – Two storey side and single storey rear extension. There have been no objections lodged on the TDC website. The application was discussed and measured against Teignbridge District Council policies WE8, S1 & S1A. The committee were happy to support this application with one caveat about  the issue of the shared drain, whose exact location is unknown. This should be resolved before work commences. After heavy rain, there have been flooding instances at this end of The Hams in previous years. Supported with conditions regarding drainage plans.
    4.2 Update on previous applications 

18/01024/MAJ Springwell Nursery IDE Erection of a new Garden Sales Area Building including Café/Restaurant, Storage/Warehouse. New Public Car Park Area and Turning Area. This was considered at the last full IPC meeting on 25 July 2018 and an objection was lodged. The applicant has asked for a decision by end of November 2018
Application 18/0009/REF Land off Polehouse Lane – farmworker’s accommodation – Appeal lodged. A full report on the informal hearing held on 4 August 2018 attended by PB can be found in the minutes of planning Committee held on 20 August 2018 and a decision is expected next month.
                        17/02835/FUL Sculpher Photography, Fore Street - still awaiting flood risk assessment.
5. Working Group reports:
5.1 Pynes Community Orchard Working Group: (NB) Andy Bragg attended the meeting to answer any queries raised about his taking on  the licence  to occupy the Orchard on  behalf of the Parish Council  and its Orchard Working Group.   There are three small  outstanding issues to be settled,  concerning water supply,  bonfires, and the current tenant’s subtenant. When these are resolved, Andrew will take  on the annual renewable licence  from 29 September 2018,  to allow  the Working Group access to start restoration; and time  for the Group to raise the funds to buy the orchard. The proposal to approve the  site plan showing the area and boundaries of  land to be let; the accompanying letter of undertakings from Andrew Bragg  to the Parish Council;  and  the heads of terms of  the licence to occupy, in the name of Andrew Bragg, farmer, on behalf Ide Parish Council for Pynes Victorian Orchard, was proposed by PB and seconded by BH and passed unanimously.  The chairman thanked Andy for agreeing to hold the licence on behalf of the parish council, for agreeing to pay half  (£272)  of the annual rent (£544); and for attending the meeting this evening.
             5.2 Weir Meadow Working Group: (NB) The negotiations about access across or around Weir Meadow to the fields to the north  have been protracted and are ongoing.  The working group’s  proposals for an alternative access  down College Lane from Longdown, made in June, have not  so far been accepted. This has meant that the group has not met recently. NB undertook to ensure that a meeting will now be called. It was suggested that the Highways Authority could be asked to give their view. It was also suggested that the idea of renting the ground for an interim  period,  under the same principle as the arrangements for the Orchard,  might be explored. The chairman also thanked the parties who have already raised  substantial funds  (£2050) towards the purchase of the land. 

 NB responded to a question  from  PB about the relationship between the Parish Council  and its two Working  Groups. He reminded members  how the Groups are sub-committees of the Parish Council; that they are accountable to the Parish Council, and have at least one councilor on  each  group. Now  each has its  own named dedicated  bank account, set up by the Parish Council, with  only councilors as signatories,  to hold funds raised for each  project.  The Parish Council  adopted  Terms of Reference for Weir Meadow Working Group in July 2017, and for Pynes Community Orchard Working Group in November 2017 (see website).
The chairman explained that once purchased by the Parish Council,  the intention  will be, for  both the Meadow and the Orchard projects, that the land  will be handed over to appropriate  co-operative community bodies in the village to hold in trust and manage the sites long  term for the  benefit of the village community. The Church Commissioners have made it clear from the outset that they would only be willing to sell the sites to a statutory body such as a Parish Council.
6. CB reported that Ide Neighbourhood Plan was adopted and formally  “made” on 4 Sept 2018 by Teignbridge District Council and hard copies are available in the shop.  The chairman thanked Chris Bishop and  the steering  group for their hard work and diligence in bringing this to fruition.  He also thanked Teignbridge District Council for their support.
7. Care of Planters (BH). The Parish Council would like to thank Jackie Chadwick for her hard work over this long dry summer keeping the planters watered.  This was not easy as water had to be carried from the stream in  buckets.  The clerk will investigate employing services to do this next year and/or the possibility of the provision of a water butt and pump.  ACTION ML
8. Arrangements for service of Remembrance and purchase of wreath for November 11 2018 (ML) 
Mark Thomas will attend the service and will lay the wreath on behalf of the IPC who will fund the purchase of the wreath ACTION ML/MT
   9        Maintenance of flood channel behind Memorial Hall and progress on flood action plan. 
 BH reported that the contractor Bob Lowton has undertaken to clear the debris from the flood relief channel before the winter rains. ACTION BH
BH and PB have gathered information for the production of a flood action plan.  Dave Black and Ian Campbell have offered to join the working group. ACTION ML TO WRITE AND THANK THEM FOR THEIR KIND OFFER
10       Greater  Exeter Strategic Plan and South West Exeter Development - meeting 2 October, 2018. PB 
will attend as IPC representative.  ACTION PB                                                             
11.     Progress Reports:
11.1 Naming of C50 as Ide Village Road . ML  reported that 3 replies have been received from the 8 residents written to, asking for views regarding the name change. All 3 in support. The clerk will advise TDC to proceed with erecting road signs and advising residents of correct postcode.  ACTION ML 


11.2 High Street Traffic: Proposal for mobile 20 mph electronic sign and costings (PB). PB reported that 
one sign would cost about £3,000.  The councillors agreed that we do not have the funds to purchase 
these at present but will keep mindful of the speed issues and safety in the High Street.

11.3 Village website updating - is an ongoing review. ACTION AS, MT    
11.4 Replacing rowan trees in The Hams (PB/MT) Investigations into costings have revealed that the trees would be around £30 each, and would need rabbit guards. 2 sites identified, one is not accessible at the moment due to building works.  Plan to purchase next autumn ACTION PB
11.5 Clerk - Cemetery Administration Course attended 13/09/2018 – the clerk reported that much information was garnered from the course.  ST and she would be meeting on 18 October 2018 to produce a protocol for Ide Cemetery Management. ACTION ML/ST
  
 12.   Finance & Administration: (Clerk)
               12.1 Report on Receipts and Payments from 5 July to 12 September 2018 was accepted
               12.2 Notification of all payments over £100 were starred items on Paper 2
               12.3 Ide Village Fund £500 is allocated for village groups each year in the precept, there have been no  
               applications to date 

 12.4 Communities together Fund (formerly Electors Fund) this is based on elector numbers and we could apply for funding up to £494. Carried forward to next meeting.
  13.  County, District and Parish Councillors’ reports and items for future agenda

NB - Allotments – Ide School will be taking the latest vacancy to arise since Russell Cooke gave up his allotment. The chairman reminded the meeting that the licensee has to be a village resident; and must be the person responsible for working the allotment ground, and not a licensee in  name only.  Mel  has contacted the new head teacher of Ide School  to start the arrangements.
NB thanked Mark  Thomas and his team  for their efforts putting on  the Village Show on 16 September at the school.

PB reported problems with a skip had been resolved by checking with Highways
AS/PB Balls Farm Road – there has been further police checking, traffic down by 50% during the summer holidays.  This will continue to be closely monitored by PB/AS
      14.  Correspondence for information – NB: three residents had corresponded to raise  concerns    

   about the  safety and legality  of the occupation of the pavement beneath the A30 bridge, along Ide 
  Village Road by travellers. NB had  directed them towards Devon County Council, whose property the   

  pavement is,  and who operate a traveller liaison  service. DCC liaison  officers have visited the site       

   in  the last two 
weeks. 
    15.  Date of next meeting.  Wednesday 21 November 2018, starting at 7.30pm at The Memorial Hall, Ide. 
    END 
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